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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

The American Legion baseball teams are playing now. Come out and support our local 
teams. Summer activities are in full swing. Fourth of July celebrations will be going on 
around our local communities. Be sure and display your flags and take part in the 
festivities. Enjoy and be safe. 

Since this newsletter is for July and August, remember school will be starting in August. 
Watch out for increased student traffic at crosswalks. 

Support your local American Legion and as always we can always use more volunteers 
to keep everything running smoothly 

Don Bruna, Commander American Legion Post #163 

 

 ADJUTANT’S NOTE 
 
Well where did last year go?  It’s that time a year again, I have 2026 Membership 
packets, I will be working on 2026 Dues and sending out 2026 Cards. 

 

S.M.N.&R. POST #163 
310 VETERANS MEMORIAL DR, MARYSVILLE KS 66508 

785-562-5584 
DONALD BRUNA, COMMANDER                     MICHAEL NELMS, ADJUTANT 

POST MEETINGS HELD THE 2ND WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH 
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETS AT 6 PM, WITH THE REGULAR MEETING 
STARTING AT 7 PM. ALL MEMBERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND 

July 
4th Happy 4th of July, closing @ 9pm 
10th Hamburger Night 
12th Borgerding 90th B-day Party 
21st Bloodmobile 
27th Legion Big Breakfast 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
 
 
 
 

August 
9th Micala & David Ellenbecker Wedding 
22nd Don Tryon rehearsal dinner 
28th & 29th Son’s cook for HS  
 
 NO Hamburger or Breakfast in August!!!! 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



July 3rd we are retiring the old cash register at the bar, we are going with a UpToDate 
Touch screen. We will have a much better way to keep track of inventory, and the best 
news is we will now accept Credit cards, I know you all have been waiting for that.. 
 
Have a Happy and safe 4th of July 
 
Michael Nelms 
Adjutant American Legion Post #163 
 
 

SAL NOTES 
 
Membership renewals will be sent out in the near future.  Please return them with 
payment promptly.  If you know of anyone who would like to join, please let us know or 
pick up a membership application at the Post.  Monthly meetings are held the 3rd 
Wednesday of each month, 8:00pm at the Post.  We will be resuming our Sunday 
Chicken Feeds in Sept.   
 
Bob Ferris    
 
 

AUXILIARY NOTES 
 
Congratulations to the American Legion Auxiliary Officers that were elected for the 
upcoming year and will take office beginning May 1, 2025.  They are as follows:  
 
President: Toni Yaussi 
Vice President: Michelle Slupianek 
Sergeant-at-Arms: Sharona Johnson 
Chaplain: Barbara Busch 
Executive Board: Liberty Price-Obley 
Congratulations to all, looking forward to another year of events!!!  
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 


